Kure Beach Community Center

January Committee Minutes

January 9, 2018

Call To Order

The meeting was called to order at 9:31am. Sarah Barham and Linda Brett-Kell presided over the meeting.

All members were present except Harriet Owsley.

Approval of Minutes

The November Committee Minutes were approved as written.

Old/New Business

Town News-Craig

Town Hall has officially moved to Fort Fisher Air Force Recreation Area. All business will be conducted at the Recreation area while the new Town Hall is under construction.

A Storm Water Permit will have to be approved before the new construction is started.

The Annual KB Town Council Retreat will be held on Friday, 1/26/18 from 9am-4pm, at KB Community Center.

There will also be a Land Use Discussion before the construction begins.

Rental Updates-Nikki

Members received an updated Classes, Rentals, and Events Update for the KB Community Center.

Old white chairs will soon be replaced

The Community Center will be painted inside before the summer season.

Rental rate may be changed from hourly to a daily rate. This decision is still under consideration. Present rate is \$75/resident and \$100/nonresident. If charged hourly, staff members have to return frequently to open and close the facility during time of nonuse.

Financial Report-David Sack

The decision to eliminate petty cash has been reversed. Cash is needed for change during special events.

The budget is in good standing at present.

Report on Christmas Globe/Wreath Project-Robin Sack

There were 31 participants for the project. There were 60 cans of food donated to the Help Center at Federal Point. The profit from the project was \$100. The cost of supplies was \$103. Some venders complained that the project kept customers away from OFP. In the future, the project should be on another day.

New Business

Refreshments for the meeting were provided by Linda Brett-Kell.

Jeannie Gordon officially resigned as member of the KB Community Center after 11 years of service. The Committee deeply regrets this decision but greatly appreciate her many contributions during her years as member of the Community Center Committee.

Lisa Leppo will be changed from alternate member to full member.

The Committee will be seeking 2 new alternate members.

Mararuth Capell will be having surgery at Duke Hospital and will be away from the Committee Meetings for the next 3 months. The Committee expends prayers and well wishes during her recovery.

Review of Community Center Calendar of Meetings

The Community Center Calendar of Meetings for 2018 was reviewed. April 10 poses conflict for several members. An alternate date for April 17 has been approved.

Projects for 2018

An indoor yard sale for March 10 from 8:30am to 12pm. was discussed. Vender space will be \$20 for 8ft. table and \$15 for 6ft. table.

Nikki will place article in the newspaper to see what vender response we get.

Elaine will bring some ideas for crafts to the next meeting.

Yard sale items only will be considered.

Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45am.

Respectfully Submitted by

Elaine Hall